MEETING REPORT
Meeting:



St. Louis County Public Health and Human Services Advisory Committee

Date:



April 20, 2022
Time:



10:00 a.m. – 12 p.m.
Place:



Webex 
Members Present:
Dawn Lamping, Kathy Heltzer, Tina Welsh, Janet Kennedy, Nate Sandman, John Soghigian, Terry Defoe, Tony Kuznik, Loretta Bickford, Amber Madoll, Gina Marsalla, Pam Kramer, Sarah Priest, Kaitlin Erpestad
Staff present:

Linnea Mirsch, Paula Stocke, Aubrie Hoover
County Commissioners:   none
Members Absent:
Cindy Lustig (excused), Jerry Burnes (excused), Tracy Goulet (excused), Nathaniel Coward (excused), Mary Kirsling (excused)
Ex Officio present: 
Karen St. George
	Topic
	Discussion
	Follow Through

	Welcome
	Welcome – Chair Sandman; confirmation of receiving minutes, Bylaws, member list 

Chair Sandman read the mission and charge of the PHHS Advisory Committee to set the tone for our meeting.
	

	General Topics
	New Member Introductions: Loretta Bickford, Pam Kramer, Gina Marsalla, Kaitlin Erpestad; new Ex Officio member Karen St. George
Other Members introduced themselves to the new members as well
	

	
	Approval of Minutes 
Moved by Kathy Heltzer; Seconded by Dawn Lamping; motion carried. 

	

	
	Board Discussion on Engagement and Expectations
Chair Nate Sandman recapped the Board discussion on the Bylaw revisions and email vote; 
Reviewed Bylaws and shared the Objectives of the Committee for consideration;  

Linnea & Amy looking for support and to empower the advisory work of this Committee; both geographically and through our commitment to other work that will be helpful to our Committee work; 

Set the tone and direction to move the Committee forward – still continuing the committee’s charge via virtual platform; 

Nate Sandman shared that only 6 members responded to vote on the Bylaws (33%) – leas into discussion on expectations and engagement – 4 meetings a year, an 8 hr commitment through year and additional commitments that members have – Boards, Committees, community engagement and employment/jobs - 
Members may be expected to participate outside of this formal Committee level – this will be a high level summary – but looking for opportunities to really engage and advise staff and Commissioners at a more programmatic level. 

Chair Sandman asked members to think about their engagement in the next quarter – as an example, the St. Louis County Health & Human Service Conference in the fall (October 12-14) – members invited to welcome attendees and facilitate sessions; idea this is a place members could help review content of presentations ahead of time – and be involved in the development process – representing the county and broad needs. 

Discussion 

· Janet shared that Healthy Alliances for All is doing a Health Equity Summit, would have a few hours to donate time, but wouldn’t be sufficient to serve on a panel for the conference; could their organization apply for a grant? Community consultants to be at the conference, helping guide and facilitate the meeting rooms? Could be more equitable for organizations that are beginning to be in this space? 

· Kathy Heltzer willing to serve on the Conference committee; and clarified this is an example of the kinds of ways that the Advisory Committee could help steer the county and strengthen the department and the Advisory role. 

· Chair Sandman – shared his goal is to pull out the opportunities where committee members can provide advisement and input – 
· Terry Defoe asked that an email vote be a separate/ stand-alone vote for members to identify the response needed/ flag the email 

· Tony Kuznik shared that his email has been going to his spam folder and shared that he sometimes doesn’t receive the emails 

· Nate shared that we will prioritize votes in person/during meetings going forward 

· Janet shared the steps forward that we made steps to ensure commitment to indigenous members via our Bylaws; asked about what else we can do for African Heritage, LGBTQ, and other diverse communities; Linnea shared about broad recruitment and opportunity to review diversity of background and other perspectives and gave example of opportunities to review candidates with Commissioners 
· Janet asked about the wording in the Bylaws to continue in At Large positions if members are willing to continue there is- a “first right of refusal” for open (At Large) spots to continue to serve
· Amber shared that the Commission on Disabilities has a quota of a certain number of members appointed by the Mayor and have an identified disability or represent an immediate family member, that could be another consideration – but has been a struggle to find members as well; discussion about lack of willingness to volunteer; lack of commitment, showing up to Board meetings and lack of follow-through 

· Pam asked about the dates for the Health & Human Services Conference – it is October 12-14, 2022 

· Nate shared other opportunities beyond the Conference but Grant opportunities, Legislative opportunities and so forth – consider how their work overlaps with the work of St. Louis County PHHS to enhance impact of our work and not miss the opportunity to inject “advisement” – let’s catch it earlier by being involved earlier 

· John commented about the role as advisement vs learning about the department– it take’s time; it takes more than coming to meetings and engaging here; would appreciate opportunities for the committee members to volunteer to be more engaged; shared that if there are people paid to be there, the people volunteering should be considered for a stipend
· Janet suggested that to get more people of Color involved, the COVID response and recovery has identified strategies that are effective to reaching communities of focus – tied to RFPs and funding; community coaches – are being paid through grants; that is a model that could work – to increase participation provide funding source for people to attend and/or volunteer (1-3 days is too much to volunteer)
	

	Children and Family Services:  Trends and Building Our Continuum of Services


	Presentation by Paula Stocke, Deputy Director and Aubrie Hoover, PHE/School Liaison 
· Paula Stocke shared excitement about the work we are doing and the changes we are beginning to see 
· The slides will be provided with the meeting Minutes 
· Paula asked for feedback on new Foster Care recruitment campaign 

· Discussion/ Questions? What surprises you about this data and information? Do you have any questions about the data or demographics? 
· Feedback about COVID, about technology options, paperwork impacts/ burden 
· Appreciate better understanding the challenges 

· John provided positive feedback about staff attitudes to be more supportive to the family, to stay unified, especially involvement with community partners; doesn’t sense that community understands that child welfare workers aren’t here to take children away – advocate for a budget that helps us publicize this better to share information with parents 
· Discussion about lived experiences that members bring to this conversation as well; feedback that PHHS “has their ear to the ground” and is very in tune with the needs of families 

· Offer for Paula and Aubrie to come back and share more with the Committee, especially after reviewing the slides provided by email 
	

	Department Updates
	Will be sent via email from Linnea due to time constraints. 
	

	Motion to adjourn
	Motion by Sarah Priest; seconded by Pam Kramer; unanimous
Reminder that member updates will be provided via email (to Mara, ahead of the meeting) and will be distributed with Department updates to ensure we can be intentional with our limited meeting time together. 
	

	Next Meeting Dates (virtual)


	July 20, 2022, topics include: 

· COVID Status and Lessons learned thus far

· Healthcare Renewals

· Department Updates
October 19, 2022
Invitation to send future topics to Nate or Linnea for consideration. 
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